

27 January 2022



Dear

LOCAL GOVERNMENT OFFICIAL INFORMATION AND MEETINGS ACT Request: 2021-124

Thank you for your email of 14 December 2021 to the Carterton District Council (CDC) requesting the following information:

"We research and report on the progress of construction projects across Australia and New Zealand.

I was hoping to ask for the progress of the following projects:

1. Broadway CBD Revitalisation

1. Is this still on hold? Until when? If not, what is the current status?

2. Chester Rd Potable Water Pipe Replacement

- Have detailed designs started for this?
- 2. When is tenders going to be invited?"

Your request has been considered under the Local Government Official Information and Meeting Act 1987 (the Act).

In response to your request, the CDC is no longer planning to fund the Broadway upgrade. The funding allocation was removed from the Council's Long-Term Plan.

The Water pipe upgrade is currently in the stage of having the final design completed.

Please note, the Council now proactively publishes LGOIMA responses on our website. As such, we may publish this response on our website after five working days. Your name and contact details will be removed.



Thank you again for your email. You have the right to ask an Ombudsman to review this decision. You can do this by writing to info@ombudsman.parliament.nz or Office of the Ombudsman, PO Box 10152, Wellington 6143.

Yours sincerely

Geoff Hamilton

Chief Executive

Carterton District Council